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The Newman Association’s Manchester Newman Lecture
Thursday 15t September 2022 at 6.30 pm at Friends Meeting House 6 Mount St. Manchester M2
5NS. The speaker: Cardinal Archbishop Michael Fitzgerald M Afr. Fraternity: A Proposal and a

Project for Relations Between Christians and Muslims. Admission is free but book your place by
contacting Chris Quirke by email dcq@mac.com or phone 07764 946074.

Vacancy - Catholic Youth Ministry Federation

Job Title: Full time Strategic Project Director to work for the Catholic Youth Ministry Federation
of England and Wales. Details: 35 HRS PER WEEK, SALARY £38,000. This role will involve the co-
ordination, management and leadership of national projects and events. You will be the key con-
tact for around 55 member organisations who engage with young people across England and

Wales. To apply contact: admin@cymfed.org.uk Deadline: 12 Noon on 23rd September 2022.

Food Link, Colshaw: Appeal Thank you for your generous donations over the summer holi-
days. Sadly, the need continues. If you are able to help those who are struggling, we would be

very grateful to receive the following food donations: tinned foods (meat, pies, soups, beans,
tomatoes, fruit, veg, etc), microwavable rice, cereals, tea, coffee, sugar, and biscuits. Please
leave any donations in the box at the back of church. Alternatively, you may like to offer a finan-

cial contribution to the parish, who will then use your donation to buy food in bulk for the Food
Link. (Any cheques may be made payable to “Sacred Heart & St. Teresa’s Church”).

The Apostles Creed
| believe in God, the Father Almighty, Creator of heaven and earth,

and in Jesus Christ, His only Son, our Lord,
who was conceived by the Holy Spirit, born of the Virgin Mary,
suffered under Pontius Pilate, was crucified, died and was buried;
He descended into hell; on the third day He rose again from the dead;
He ascended into heaven, and is seated at the right hand of God the Father Almighty;
from there He will come to judge the living and the dead.
| believe in the Holy Spirit, the Holy Catholic Church,
the communion of Saints, the forgiveness of sins,
the resurrection of the body, and life everlasting. Amen.

St. Teresa's Living Flame Prayer Group Returns: Every Wednesday
We meet in the parish hall between 11.15 am and 12.15 pm for prayer, scripture, intentions, rosary and

music. All are most welcome to join us. For further information please contact: Marcelle Perch Tel:
07776343499; Mary Robinson Tel: 07505127451.

Praying for the unborn and women facing crisis pregnancies “For all going through difficult pregnancies, we
pray for an overwhelming sense of hope and joy to fill their lives, and for increased support to be given by
their family, friends and local communities. Lord hear us.”

Sacred Heart & St. Teresa’s Church, Green Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 1LD
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Parish Priest

Fr. Anthony Cogliolo

Deacon Rev. Michael Cafferata
Telephone 01625-523-584
Email sacredwil@gmail.com
Office 01625-533-268
Website www.stteresawilmslow.org

Child & Vulnerable
Person Protection Officer

Cecilia Tinsley — 01625-521-520

SVP Wilmslow President Tom Thistleton — 07803-745-027

11th September, 2022 — The Twenty-Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time
Mass Times & Intentions
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Saturday 10t — Vigil Mass 6.30 pm Int’s of Felicity & Michael Cafferata
Sunday 11th — 24t sunday in Ordinary Time 3.00am The Parishioners

10.30 am Intentions of Mary Goode
Monday 12th 10.00 am Intentions of the Parish Priest
Tuesday 13t 10.00 am Private Intention
Wednesday 14t Exaltation of the Holy Cross | 10.00 am John Waite
Thursday 15t 10.00 am Joan Appleton
Friday 16t 10.00 am Intentions of Madeleine Van Steene
Saturday 17" — Vigil Mass 6.30 pm The Parishioners
9.00 am Celebrant’s Intention

Sunday 18t — 25t Sunday in Ordinary Time
L 10.30 am The Leyland family
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Please Note

¢ Confession available on request after any Mass — please ask Father Anthony.
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St. Teresa’s Car Park - Renewal 2022/23
As previously stated, car park passes were extended to 30t September 2022. The renewal process

is now underway — renewal forms are available on request from the sacristy. New passes will be
valid from 15t October 2022 until 30t September 2023. In light of the current economic circum-
stances, the donation we seek has been held at £15 per annum per vehicle — if you wish to donate
more, you are welcome to do so — but please only give what you can.

If you do not apply and pay for a new permit, you will be removed from the system after 30t
September 2022 and no longer be authorised to use the car park (except for attending Mass).

Please note that applications to use the car park are open only to parishioners! They are not
open to other family members or extended family (unless they too are parishioners). Please also
note that only one form can be obtained for each parishioner applying and that each parishioner
can only apply to use one vehicle.

Just a reminder of some of the conditions of use of the car park:

* Please note that use of the car park during Mass times is solely for the use of parishioners at-
tending Mass and no other purpose.

¢ Use of the car park is for short periods only, to enable parishioners to do shopping. It is not for
all-day use.

* It may be deemed necessary to place certain time restrictions on access to the car park, e.g. to
give priority to funeral attendees, wedding attendees or at other times the Parish Priest deems fit.
Any restrictions will be notified, where possible, via the parish newsletter and on site.

* When on foot, please use the pedestrian entry/exit gate as sign posted in the car park — PLEASE
DO NOT enter or exit the car park on foot through the vehicle entrance.

Announcing the Annual SVP Walk for the Children’s Camp in Snowdonia

Sunday 11th September from 11.00 am to 2.30 pm. Meet at the Coffee Shop, Shrigley Rd, Higher
Poynton, Cheshire, SK12 1TE. BRING YOUR FRIENDS, BRING YOUR FAMILY, BRING YOUR CASH.
Gift Aid it - Just ring 07504 130749.

Your prayers are asked for... for Deacon Ged Doherty who is gravely ill in hospital. He has
received the sacraments of the Church and his family are with him. Please remember Ged in your
prayers and also his family at this time.

DEC Pakistan Floods Appeal Devastating floods have hit Pakistan, leaving millions in urgent
need of help to survive. A third of the country is now underwater (that’s an area almost the size

of Great Britain). Your donation will help CAFOD’s local partners support communities with clean
drinking water, food, emergency medical assistance and shelter. Please pray for those affected
and donate now at www.cafod.org.uk/give

Cardinal Vincent Nichols, Archbishop of Westminster and President of the Catholic

Bishops’ Conference of England and Wales, pays tribute to The Queen:

“On 21 April 1947, on her twenty-first birthday, Princess Elizabeth said, ‘I declare before you all
that my whole life whether it be long or short shall be devoted to your service.’
“Now, seventy-five years later, we are heartbroken in our loss at her death, and so full of admira-
tion for the unfailing way in which she fulfilled that declaration.
“Even in my sorrow, shared with so many around the world, | am filled with an immense sense of
gratitude for the gift to the world that has been the life of Queen Elizabeth II.
“At this time, we pray for the repose of the soul of Her Majesty. We do so with confidence, be-
cause the Christian faith marked every day of her life and activity.

“In her Millennium Christmas message, she said, ‘To many of us, our beliefs are of fundamental
importance. For me the teachings of Christ and my own personal accountability before God pro-
vide a framework in which | try to lead my life. I, like so many of you, have drawn great comfort in
difficult times from Christ’s words and example.”

“This faith, so often and so eloquently proclaimed in her public messages, has been an inspiration
to me, and | am sure to many. The wisdom, stability and service which she consistently embodied,
often in circumstances of extreme difficulty, are a shining legacy and testament to her faith.
“Our prayer is that she is now received into the merciful presence of God, there to be reunited
with her beloved Prince Philip. This is the promise of our faith, and our deep consolation.
“Queen Elizabeth Il will remain, always, a shining light in our history. May she now rest in peace.
We pray for His Majesty the King, as he assumes his new office even as he mourns his mother.
God save the King.”

Visit of the Saint Bernadette Relic at Shrewsbury Cathedral - Update
Please note that Father Anthony will be travelling to Shrewsbury on the late morning of Tuesday

13th September in order to be available to hear confessions during the afternoon at the Cathedral.

For those unable to attend the visit of the St. Bernadette relic, the Masses celebrated by Bishop
Mark will be livestreamed online. For the Mass at the Cathedral on Tuesday 13th September at 7
pm, there will be live streaming through the Cathedral website at http://www.shrewsburycathe-

dral.co.uk or via https://www.churchservices.tv/shrewsburycathedral
On Wednesday 14t September at 12.15pm Bishop Mark will celebrate Mass at Saint Werburgh's
in Chester and will be live streamed at https://youtu.be/QOMvSS6PMP8

The Universe Catholic Weekly Order your Digital 4 weeks FREE introductory offer by calling

Michelle on 07436-617-650 or email: michelle.jones@universecatholicweekly.co.uk We invite you

to submit articles/news and celebrations about your local parish activities,
Web: www.universecatholicweekly.co.uk
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